

The Hill Primary Academy

Tudor Street, Thurnscoe, Rotherham S63 0DS Tel: 01709 892145 www.astreathehill.org Principal: E.Cadman

Friday 9<sup>th</sup> September 2022

Dear parent/ carer,

It is with great sadness that we learned of the death of Queen Elizabeth II. We pay tribute to the lifetime of dedication, duty, and service that Her Late Majesty gave to the country and to the Commonwealth. Our thoughts are with the Royal Family in their great loss. Queen Elizabeth II will forever serve as an example and inspiration to us all.

Today, classes held special assemblies to pay tribute to the Late Queen, to celebrate her life and mourn her passing.

As you may know, there will now a period of national mourning, which we will of course respect.

School will remain open during this period but there may need to be some adjustments to our usual routines, and we will let you know details of these, when they are confirmed.

This will include to update you of any changes at school as a result of the funeral – details of which have yet to be announced.

We appreciate some students may be more affected by this sad news than others. We will ensure they are supported appropriately.

Should you have any concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to get in touch in the usual way.

Kind regards,

Emma Cadman Principal